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Minutes of the Community Development Committee meeting of Llandybie 

Community Council held at the Council Offices, High Street, Llandybie on 

Wednesday, 15th November, 2015 at 6.30 p.m. 

 

Present   

Councillors I Rh. Llewelyn B. Rees P.H. Roberts 

 A. Davies D. Hopkins Mrs K.D.L Davies 

 N. Evans   

Apology    

Councillor Mrs J.E. Collins Mrs Ll. Hindley  

 

127. 

Appointment of Chair for the Committee 

 

It was resolved that the vice- Chair Councillor Mrs K.D.L Davies be appointed as 

Chair for the committee. 

128. 

Declarations of Interest 

 

There were none. 

 

129. 

Projects for 2018-19 

 

The Technical Officer reported that he had received a number of requests for suitable 

projects during the next financial year. The projects discussed were :- 

 

1. Provision of wild flower mats at various locations                                  

2. Siting of Cilyrychen clock within Llandybie village limits                       

3. Improvements at Llandybie station                                                            

4 .Works to Rights of Way network                                                                 

5 .Provision of pavement to one side of Aberlash Road (part only)               

6. Provision of speed humps to lower section of Kings Road                                       

7. Maintenance of street/footpath lighting                                                                                            

8. Maintenance of adopted Parks taken under Asset Transfer                       

9. Provision of Bus Shelter opposite Maes Y Dail estate, Saron                   

10.Relocation of Post Office to Llandybie Memorial Hall                           

11.Llandybie Tennis Courts – maintenance and replacement of floodlights                                                     

12.Changes to Speed Humps at Woodfield Road, Llandybie and Waterloo 

Road,Penygroes.  

 

Councillor A. Davies also advised the other Members that he had been in discussions 

with a local group and that this would be brought to Full Council at a later date.     

 

The Technical Officer had only received indicative costings for the provision of the 

pavement at Aberlash, and the maintenance and upkeep of the parks was still 

unknown and would be influenced by costings currently being obtained by the Clerk.  



15th November, 2017   
 

____________________________ 

Chair 

                                                            77 

It was recommended that the Parks and Play Areas convene once the costs had been 

established to prioritise the work needed. It was also agreed that the committee 

consider a long term strategic approach to the use of our leisure facilities now that 

the Parks have been transferred. 

 

It was agreed to recommend to Council that all the projects be considered as part of 

the Community Development programme for 2018-2019.  

 

130. 

 

As there was no further business to discuss, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 

7.15 pm.  


